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MEETING MINUTES 

January 8, 2020 (1:30 p.m. – 3:00 p.m.) 

MID BOARD OVERFLOW ROOM  

The meeting was called to order at 1:35 p.m.  

1. Welcome and Introductions 
 
The following members of the Stanislaus and Tuolumne Rivers Groundwater Basin 
Association Groundwater Sustainability Agency (STRGBA GSA) were present: 
 Modesto Irrigation District (MID): John Davids   
 Oakdale Irrigation District (OID): Eric Thorburn (by phone) 
 City of Modesto:   Sunny Kler 
 City of Oakdale:   Michael Renfrow 
 City of Waterford:   Matt Scofield 
Other Attendees 
 Public:    Alexis Stevens, Somach, Simmons & Dunn  
      Hilary Reinhard, Provost & Prichard 
      Chase Hurley, Water & Land Solutions 
      John Mauterer, MID 
      Gordon Enas, MID  
      Phyllis Stanin, Todd Groundwater 

2. Business from the Public 
 
N/A 
 

3. Approve 12/11/19 Minutes [Action item] 
 
Thorburn moved, 2nd by Kler, to approve 12/11/19 meeting minutes. Motion carried. 
 

4. GSP Budget and Schedule 
 
Enas reported that Todd Groundwater has expended approximately 32% of the budget and 39% of 
the time scheduled through December 31, 2019. 
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5. Public Outreach Update 
 
Enas mentioned that MID staff will be putting together a newsletter introducing the GSA and 
describing our recent activities.  The newsletter is scheduled to be released by early March and 
member agencies should submit stakeholder names for mailing list.   
 
Stanin discussed the Implementation Service Plan developed by Craig Moyle from Stantec as 
required by the Facilitation Support Services contract with DWR.  As part of the plan, Moyle would 
like to arrange interviews with stakeholders from within each GSA agency’s jurisdiction and develop 
a list of key areas of interest from the stakeholders. 
 

6. GSP Update 
 
Stanin stated that revised draft Section 1, Administration Information and Section 2, Plan Area, of the 
GSP are complete.  The draft sections will be uploaded to the STRGBA GSA website for public 
review.  Stanin also mentioned that the modeling team is developing boundary conditions for the 
Tuolumne River to input into the model.  She suggested setting up a meeting with the Turlock 
Subbasin GSA’s to come to an agreement on how the model simulates the groundwater/surface 
water interaction.  The group directed Stanin to follow up with the West and East Turlock GSA’s 
about meeting sometime in March. 
 

7. Next Meeting 
February 12, 2020 at 1:30 p.m. MID conference room 3A 
 

8. Items too late for the agenda 
N/A 

 

 

 

 


